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INQ 16-101 Meyers 

 

From: Centorino, Joseph (COE)  

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2016 2:01 PM 

To: 'Robert Meyers' <RMeyers@wsh-law.com> 

Cc: Perez, Martha D. (COE) <perezmd@miamidade.gov>; RadiaTuray@gmail.com; Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) 

<GDIAZGR@miamidade.gov>; Sanchez, Gerald (CAO) <gks@miamidade.gov> 

Subject: 16-101 Robert Meyers, Esq. Weiss Serota Helfman Cole & Bierman, P.L. (County Board) 

 

Robert, 

You inquired regarding whether the Miami-Dade Expressway Authority is considered a County Board or Agency subject 

to the County Ethics Ordinance, such that its members and employees would be subject to the County Code.  Based on 

the precedent that I have located (see RQO 06-41, RQO 09-42, C 08-29), the Expressway Authority, a State-created entity 

subject to State Financial Disclosure Requirements, has been considered not to be a County board, agency or 

department subject to the County Ethics Code pursuant to Subsection 2-11.1(b) of the Code. 

 

Joseph M. CentorinoJoseph M. CentorinoJoseph M. CentorinoJoseph M. Centorino    
Executive Director and General Counsel 
Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust 
19 W. Flagler Street,  Suite 820 
Miami, FL 33130 
Tel: (305) 579-2594 
Fax: (305) 579-0273 
ethics.miamidade.gov 
 

 
 


